
 

February 24, 2023 

To: Request for Proposal Holder 
Project: Request for Proposals (RFP) for Dry Season Streamflow Monitoring 
Attn: Prospective Consultants 
 

Addendum No. 1 

Based on questions received and additional information learned since the initial release of the RFP, the 
following changes and clarifications are being provided.  The Addendum forms a part of the RFP 
documents. 

1. Change to Section II. Background 

Adds gage coordinates in addition to the figure of gage locations. 

Station Name Latitude Longitude 
San Lorenzo River upstream of Love Creek 37.08801 -122.08772 
Newell Creek upstream of San Lorenzo River 37.08204 -122.07973 
Zayante Creek at Woodwardia 37.05551 -122.06019 
Bean Creek at Mount Hermon Camp 37.05250 -122.05967 
Bean Creek downstream Mackenzie Creek 37.068233 -122.015995 

 

2. Change to Section III. Requested Services 

Adds re-establish a gage at Newell Creek upstream of San Lorenzo River as part of the 2023 beginning of 
season activities.  

We have learned that the gage has been destroyed by a fallen tree.  While we are exploring options for 
re-establishing the gage, we are requesting that prospective consultants submitting for this RFP include 
an estimate in their cost proposal and confirmation that key staff have experience with re-establishment 
of a gage in the vicinity of the current location.  Assume that SMGWA will provide the data loggers for 
the site. 

3. Clarification to Section III. Requested Services 

Clarifies that records of stream, streamflow, temperature, and specific conductance need to be 
uploaded once per year by December 31st over the three-year period. 

4. Change to Section V. Submittal Requirements and Proposal Format 

Increases total proposal length by allowing for a title page and table of contents that will not be counted 
as part of the 20-page proposal limit. 


